		Agenda No 8
Maintenance of Land at Court Barton
Open Spaces Committee 29 September 2015


Introduction

To consider whether or not to continue cutting the grass at Court Barton free of charge.

Background Information

At the Open Spaces Committee meeting on 29 July 2014 a request from the Ilminster Education Foundation (IEF) was considered for the Town Council to take over maintenance of the grass area in the centre of Court Barton.

It was resolved
(i)	That the Town Council will maintain the grass at Court Barton free of charge for 1 year.
(ii)	That a record be kept of the time taken to maintain the grass at Court Barton.
(iii)	that after 1 year the Committee are given the costs that have been incurred maintaining the grass at Court Barton and will consider if 
a) they will continue to undertake the maintenance and 
b) whether or not there should be a charge.

Review by Open Spaces Team

[bookmark: _GoBack]There is little cost or time implication for the team as it takes an additional 5 minutes and is done once a week at the same time as the Minster when the necessary equipment is to hand.

Parked vehicles are an inconvenience and there are rare occasions when they cannot access the grass with the mower; they are also conscious that grass can blow onto the vehicles but there have been no complaints to date.

Report prepared 25 September 2015
For further information: 	Contact the Deputy Town Clerk, tel: 01460 52149 or 
email town.council@ilminster.gov.uk

